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President’s message Feb 2024 

I was so excited to hear all the ideas for our club both 
through the survey and at our zoom meeting a couple of 
weeks ago. It is wonderful to get new perspectives from 
current and recent members alike!  Since our meeting a 
couple of people have followed up with information about 
our possible family outing later this spring and the “Window 
dressing program” This means that at our in person March 
meeting we will have lots of details to work out, dates to 
choose etc.


At the March meeting we will also gather into small groups 
to do a bit of get to know you activity. This will hopefully be 
a fun way for both long time members and new folks to get 
to know each other a bit more. That said we won’t have a 
guest speaker so we can devote our time to working 
together. 


The April Conference (April 26-28) is coming up at the 
Doubletree Hotel in Andover Ma. Our host club the the 
Seacoast but they had to go out of state to fi


fl







Looking forward to seeing folks in 
early March- continue sending good 
vibes for dry weather so we can 
actually meet in person in Madison.


Until then -stay warm and enjoy the 
sun!!!      	 	  Beth


Club Board of Directors 
2023 to 2024 

Beth Wheatley Dyson - President  
ewheatleydyson@gmail.com 

Pat Kehoe - Vice President 
kpatty1022@yahoo.com 

  
Cindy Hyatt - Secretary 

cinhy728@gmail.com 

Barb Kennett - Club Treasurer 
barbkennett@roadruner.com 

Nancy Spaulding - Past President 
spauldingnancy@gmail.com 

Theresa Jones - Board (2025) 
yodaknows@icloud.com 

Sue Battles (2025) 
suhb@roadrunner.com 

Pat McCoy (2024) 
mccoypat336@gmail.com 

————————————- 

Foundation Board of Directors 
2022 to 2026 

Lorraine Streeter - President 
lorrainestreeter@gmail.com 

Judy Workman - Secretary 
tdjworkman@gmail.com 

Cathy Baybutt - Treasurer 
cathybaybutt@gmail.com 

Newsletter Editor 
Cathy Baybutt


cathybaybutt@gmail.com 

altrusacarrollcounty@gmail.com 
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Dates to remember 

Board meeting	 	 	 	 Mon, Feb 27 - Madison Library - noon

End 68 hrs of Hunger	 	 	 Thur, Feb 29 -  Kennett Middle school - 10 AM

Book Bin - Hannafords	 	 	 Thur  Feb 29 for 3 weeks

Club meeting	 	 	 	 Tues, Mar 5 - Madison Library - 5:30

Gibson Lunch	 	 	 	 Tues Mar 12 - Gibson Center - 10:30 AM

End 68 Hrs of Hunger	 	 	 Thur  Mar 21 - Kennett Middle School - 10 AM

Board Meeting	 	 	 	 Mon, Mar 25 - Madison Library - 5:30

End 68 Hrs of Hunger	 	 	 Thur Mar 28 - Kennett Middle School - 10 AM

Club Meeting	 	 	 	 Tues Apr 2 - Madison Library - 5:30 - Guest - Susan Ulino

Gibson Lunch	 	 	 	 Tues Apr 9 - Gibson Center - 10:30 AM

Moose with a Uke	 	 	 Sat Apr 20 - Conway Community Center - 

End 68 Hrs of Hunger	 	 	 Thur Apr 25 - Kennett Middle School - 10 AM - tentative - spring break

District One Spring Conference	 	 Fri-Sun - April 26-28 - Andover MA

American Legion - Fish Fry - Altrusa	 Fri Apr 26 - Altrusa will benefit from the fish fry - see info in newsletter

Board Meeting	 	 	 	 Mon - Apr 29 - Madison Library - noon 	 	 	 	 

Club meeting	 	 	 	 Mon - May 7 - Adult Day Center** - Conway - 5:30
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Highlights from business meetings: 

Club members decided to meet via ZOOM during January and February. 
There is always the possibility of storms, bad roads and rescheduling isn’t 
very easy.  ZOOM has offered us the opportunity to have a meeting. Short and 
sweet.


January 9th: Highlights:

• Beth explained what Club 21 (Altrusa International Foundation) was, that our club has donated 

$210  to this foundation and that our club could sponsor the Laura Foundation for a potential 
Grant.  The club voted to support the Laura Foundation with a $2500 community Grant and to 
apply to International Foundation for additional grant of $2500 for the Laura foundation summer 
camps. It was unanimously approved


• Pat McCoy proposed a joint program with the North Conway Community Center to offer Moose 
with a Uke. The members voted to spend up to $500 to co-sponsor this program and provide 
books to the children attending. Motion passed unanimously.


• Days for Girls - A motion was made to increase our budget for Days for Girls from $500 to $750. 
These funds will be used to purchase panties & wash clothes and will be given to the Merrimack 
Valley club to use in their kits. The remaining funds will be sent as a donation to help with 
purchasing other items needed.


There was a discussion about Pond Hockey, Community Service meeting, and Book Bags for 
Babies. The ZOOM meeting ended abruptly at 5:38.


February 6th: Highlights


Thanks to Governor Rita we used the District One ZOOM account so that we could extend our 
meeting and not be limited to the 45 minutes of the free ZOOM

Survey Results:

• Meeting schedule seemed ok with majority of members

• Suggestions for activities: a family picnic at Constitution Park in Ossipee,  Game night at Madison 

Library, 

• Community Service Possibilities: Lunch support for Habitat for Humanity (since Woman Build 

doesn’t seem to be on the schedule), project at the Conway are Humane Society, Window 
Dressers - helping winterize homes - fall project - Make a difference day. Clean up the Kanc in 
collaboration with the Conway Rotary


• Fundraising: No plant sale or raffle this year, will work on securing dates for Cones with a Cause, 
and Flatbreads. Another suggestion was the American Legion on Tasker Hill / Fish Fry. We will 
have the book bins at Hannafords in N. Conway. We will follow up on the Tri-Tek events.


• Reminder that Spring Conference will be held in Andover, MA April 26, 27, 28th. Details were in 
the DSB Call to Conference. You can view on the districtone.altrusa.org. under news and events.. 
Call to Conference. 


• The membership voted unanimously to use Charitable Gaming funds to support Tamworth 
Farmers Market ($250), Valley Promotions ($250) and the Seacoast club service project ($250). 
There was discussion about a donation to the “Brown Church” for help with their devastating 
flood, but church member Judy Workman asked that we wait until their final assessment had been 
done… as they are unsure how they are going to proceed. 


Meeting adjourned at 7:00


http://districtone.altrusa.org
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Membership / Hospitality Committee  

   

   Co-Chair:  Barb Kennett & Nancy Spaulding 


Members: Diane Robinson, Marsha Brown, Peggy Poirier, 

Pat McCoy, Gena Rowell, 


Jan Estes, Janel Maxwell, Kathy Laracy


 The membership committee is so happy to welcome our new members:

Since last spring we have welcomed


Gena Rowel who was initiated in September

Betsy Spencer who renewed her membership in the fall

Tina Craig - initiated at the December Christmas Party


Ann Marie Erler - initiated at the December Christmas Party

Jess Therberge - Initiated at the December Christmas Party


Pat Hoff
Maryanne Jackson - will be initiated at the April meeting


Mel Lebelle - will be initiated at the April meeting

Anwen Robirds - will be initiated at the April meeting - will join soon


To explain.. once a person has paid their dues, they are offi




Last March the club had applied to District One for a Membership grant.. up to $500. To receive the 
grant the club had to organize informational meetings, and plan some recruitment tools. The club had 
their brochures updated, printed business cards, advertised in the newspaper and held two 
informational meetings. This was successful and we submitted the details to District One. The $500 
reimbursement check was received and placed in to the club treasury.  Congratulations to the 
Membership committee and to all of our new members who liked what they saw!


We also became aware of a reduced membership dues rate for young professionals. This applies to any 
member under the age of 30.  It is ½ of the regular dues. If you know of any young person who might be 
interested in learning more about Altrusa, consider inviting them to any of our meetings, or activities and 
let them know about the reduced rate of dues. 


Soldiers Cards 
Carroll County Altrusa has been sending thank you cards to soldiers through the 
soldierscarepackages.com since a spring conference about 8 years ago.  Writing cards (just one 
or two each month) is something that every Altrusan can do. It’s the one project that we can have 
100% participation. Wouldn’t that be special?  So perhaps some morning while you’re drinking 
your coffee.. before you do the cross word or sudoko or wordle… take a couple of minutes and 
write a note of thanks. We have a lot of soldiers stationed in some pretty unstable places around 
the world.  Let me know if you have cards, I’ll gladly pick them up. My porch is always open and 
you can always leave them on the table. Or bring them to the March meeting - IN PERSON!!

http://soldierscarepackages.com
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Community Service 
Chairman: Cindy Hyatt


Members: Theresa Jones, Pat McCoy, Donna West,

Pat Kehoe, Cathy Baybutt,  


Shawn Flanagan Rogers, Sue Battles,

Lorraine Streeter, Judy Workman


News from Community Service


Our committee met at the end of January to catch up with one another, review the many service 
projects we have already completed, plan for those still to come this year, and consider some new 
ones.  The three on-going projects (End 68 Hours of Hunger, Starting Point Grace House, and Gibson 
Lunches) as well as the six others (Halloween Town, TCCP, Foster Family Christmas Party, Christmas 
Cookies, Files for Life, and Pond Hockey) all went very well and we plan to continue them into the 
future.  We decided not to do Valentine cookies – just not good timing – but may do a similar 
gratitude activity in the spring.  We are awaiting confirmation on what is happening with the Habitat 
Women Build.


Moose with a Uke is scheduled for April 20 from 10-11 AM.  Pat McCoy is taking the lead on this 
project which is anticipated to involve 3 volunteers.  We can anticipate more from Pat as this event 
draws closer.


Community Service will be submitting Gibson Center Lunches for the Mamie L. Bass award at 
conference.  Speaking of Conference (April 26-28), the District One Board has put mega effort into 
planning what they hope will be a fun and productive time.  It is a really good opportunity for us as a 
club to bond and really get to know one another.  It is a bit pricey; however, if we double, triple or 
quadruple up on rooms and maybe get creative about meals, we can make it more affordable.  Think 
about it.


We had several ideas for new projects – Garage Sale for repairs to the Brown 
Church, Veteran’s Day Support for our Soldiers reaching out to the 
community, community gratitude activity, and sponsoring a program about 
Advance Directives.  Do you have additional ideas for new projects or 
thoughts on our current ones?  We would love for you to join us at our next 
meeting on Monday, April 29 at 10:30 AM at the Madison Library.  OR you 
can connect with any Community Service Committee member to share your 
ideas. 


We will be asked to sign up for committees for 2024-2025 soon.  You want to 
be on Community Service.  You know you do.  So sign up.  	 	 	 Cindy Hyatt
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YOUTH POND HOCKEY FESTIVAL TO 
BENEFIT THE LAURA FOUNDATION

The past several years this fund raiser for the Laura Foundation has had challenges… Covid, 
Nor’easter, Rain & Slush. Altrusa club members have always been ready to volunteer, make soup and 
help out. This year it was the slush on the ice.  Sunday volunteers worked in the food booth and 
helped with clean up.  

Altrusans upped their game this month for the packing 
of End 68 Hrs of Hunger with a donation of $2000. 
Charitable Gamine funds allowed us to continue making 
community grants to local organizations that we support.

Conway Sun had a nice article in the paper. 

Gibson Girls.. serving lunch once a month. 
February was fun as it was the end of Mardi Gras 
so there was a bit more celebration. Each month 
on the 2nd Tuesday different members volunteer 
to serve lunch at the congregate meals at the 
Gibson Center for Seniors in North Conway. 

Volunteering in January and February
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•

	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	

      Literacy Committee  

Co-Chair: Lorraine Streeter &  Barb Kennett

Members: Marilyn Hughes, Judy Workman, 


Theresa Jones,  Sue Battles


                 
 

Diary of a book bag 

• Summer - shop for fabric

• December - order patches

• January - kits assembly (cut and 

sort pieces

• January - sew bags

• Jan-Feb - home sewers complete 

bags

• February - deliver 12 completed 

bags to library 

• Remainder of the year = Library 

seek parents of infants 

• Spring - look for mom and baby 

carrying their bags and enjoying 
library programs


• The reward - Be happy that you 
have brought something special 
to a young family 
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Communication Committee  
Chair - Cathy Baybutt


Members: Thelma LeBlanc,  Beth Wheatley Dyson, Nancy Spaulding


Communications Committee involves: 
Newsletter, Publishing the yearbook, Publishing the brochures and business cards

Printing items as needed, Calendars of events, Facebook updates, Blog updates


District Service Bulletin news to share, Public Service notices, Advertising - if needed

This committee doesn’t meet on a regular basis, but is always looking for help. If anyone has interest 

in lending a hand and has tech skills… please give Cathy a call.


What do you want to know about Altrusa? 
Carroll County Altrusa was chartered in May 2006 with 21 members 

Remaining active Charter members are: 
Cathy Baybutt, Jan Estes, CIndy Hyatt, Pat Kehoe, Pat McCoy 

Peggy Poirier, Diane Robinson, Nancy Spaulding, Lorraine Streeter. 
They have been Altrusans for 18 years.  

Altrusa International of Carroll County NH is the official name of the club. 
• You are a member of the club and pay your dues to the club. Those dues help 

support club activities, like meetings, refreshments, name tags, etc.


Altrusa International of Carroll County NH Foundation is the charity associated with the club. 
• As a club member you support the CC Altrusa Foundation through fundraising. The 

money we receive from fundraising is used to provide services to other 
organizations and individuals in the form of donations, scholarships, activities like 
the DCYF Christmas Party, or the Mail for Me literacy project. 


Both the club and the foundation are registered with the State of NH and the foundation is a 
recognized 501(c3) charity with the IRS. This information is helpful if you ask for donations of goods 
and services from the community. Any funds that are donated to our Altrusa.. go in to the Foundation 
account to be used in our charitable works. 


We have separate treasurers for the club and the foundation. Barbara Kennett is the club treasurer, 
she receives dues, then pays dues to District and International on before of the members.


Cathy Baybutt is the treasurer for the foundation. She writes the reimbursement checks for the 
starting point bags, Days for Girls purchases etc as well as the donation checks that are sent out.


Sometimes we “seasoned” members forget that the basics are good to know. Hope this is helpful.  
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Community Grants / Charitable Gaming Budget Year to Date Over / under spent

Waystation $2000 $2000 $0

Ossipee Concerned Citizens - NFE $2000 $1301 $699

White Mountain Health - Diaper Depot $2000 $1197 $803

Gibson Center - non-food essentials $2000 $2000 $0

Revolving Closet - NFE $2000 $1490 $510

End 68 Hrs of Hunger $2000 $2000 $0

The Laura Foundation - camps $2500 $2500 $0

North Country Cares - scholarship $2000 $0 $2000

Carroll Academy - scholarship $2000 $2000 $0

Tamworth Farmers Market $250 $250 $0

MWV Promotions $250 $250 $0

Totals $19000 $14988 $4012

On going projects / regular Budget Year to Date Over / under spent

Literacy Projects

Make Way for Readers $500 $75 $425

Mail for Me $750 $579 $171

Book Bags for Babies $200 $15 $185

Books - DCYF - Christmas Party $200 $315 -$115

Books - WMH - Mommy Bags $200 $502 -$302

Moose with a Euk $500 $0 $500

Community Service

DCYF - Foster Family party $200 $215 -$15

Habitat for Humanity $250 $62 $188

Starting Point - Comfort Bags $1250 $947 $303

Files of Life $1500 $752 $748

Starting Point - Candy - Halloween $0 $100 -$100

Mid year Recap of community grants and club project funds
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A new fundraising opportunity. 

 AMERICAN LEGION #46  
 Tasker Hill Rd, Conway, NH 

FISH FRY 
  

        Friday, April 26, 2024 

        Menu:  
Fresh Haddock, fries, slaw  $15.00 

       Chicken Tenders, fries, slaw $14.00 
               Assorted drinks/desserts,  
                      cash bar available   

          $2.00 of every plate purchased will be      
              donated to Carroll County Altrusa. 

Come and eat..no dishes to wash...no clean 
up..no set up or take down....Pat Mc 

Fundraising events

Book Bin sales 
Altrusa is the beneficiary of the book bin sales in North 
Conway Hannaford. Starting February 29th for 3 weeks. 
So if you have books that you would like to place in the 
Bin.. check with Barb. She might ask you to drop them at 
her house.. or at the store. If you happen to go in to the 
store … check it out and let Barb know if they need more 
books.  This has always been a very successful fundraiser 
for us. 

Other possible Fundraisers


Cones for a Cause

Flatbread Pizza

Tri-Tek volunteer


Farmers Market sales

Jams and Jelly sales

Hannafords Ossipee


Other?
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Earth Day celebration
Saturday, April 20, 2024

10:00 AM 11:00 AM
North Conway Community Center (map)

Google Calendar ICS

Earth Day Celebration - April 2024  
Come celebrate Earth Day with Monty the moose and your friends at 
the Conway community center.  Singing, dancing and drawing are in 

store for this celebration of the planet.  Free stickers and the 
opportunity to win a Ukulele and much more! Please join us at 10am 

FYI.. here is the information about Moose with a Uke.  Check out Aaron 
Risi aaronrisi.com   You can hear his music, see his art and check out his 
book. This is a fun activity for families. This is the family activity that our 
Altrusa club is co-sponsoring with the North Conway Community Center.  
Look for brochures coming to your email and at our March / April 
meetings. We need to spread the word about this fun family event.

Carroll County Altrusa to co-sponsor Moose with a Uke event  
 April 20th - Earth Day celebration

http://aaronrisi.com
https://aaronrisi.com/events/earth-day
http://maps.google.com/?q=78%20Norcross%20Circle%20North%20Conway,%20NH,%2003860%20United%20States
http://www.google.com/calendar/event?action=TEMPLATE&text=Earth%20Day%20celebration&dates=20240420T150000Z/20240420T160000Z&location=78%20Norcross%20Circle%2C%20North%20Conway%2C%20NH%2C%2003860%2C%20United%20States
https://aaronrisi.com/events/earth-day?format=ical
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Let us always remember we are a terrific group of women and 
men that freely gives their talents, time, and love to our 
communities.  Special people like you and your clubs make our 
communities better. We are so busy doing community service and 
fundraising that we sometimes do not take the time to be proud of 
everything we have accomplished.  Let us take the time to realize 
how great we are, how much we have accomplished in these past 

months. 


 I just got an email from Diane O’Reilly our treasurer. We have 4 new members with rumors that more are 
coming.  HOORAY!  As you can see from the abacus we are moving up. We surpassed last year’s 
numbers on our way to 350. Give yourselves a pat on the back.  Great JOB!!!!


The district board has been busy planning the conference. All 
the registration materials are in the DSB.  Please check with 
your members and make sure they are receiving the DSB.  It is 
extremely important for everyone in Altrusa to get the DSB. If 
someone did not get the DSB please go in Group Tally at our 
website and check their email address. If you are having 
problems with group tally please reach out to Diane O’Reilly 
( ddoreilly51@gmail.com ) or myself (rita@jonescove.net) for 
help.  If the email address is correct in Group Tally and the 
member hasn’t received the DSB, please let me know so I can 
contact International. Then, I’ll send the member a DSB directly.  
You might also want to check if the member is reading emails 

from International.  Our DSB is sent through International and comes in an international email. They 
might have missed it.


We truly live our vision as Altrusans: Leading to a better community through leadership, partnership, and 
service. Your district board and committee chairs are here to serve you, and we encourage you to 
contact us whenever we can help you.  Remember “Alone we can do so little, Together we can do so 
much” Helen Keller


Again, please remind first timers to check off the box on the conference registration form.


All clubs should be getting candidates for the club’s nominating committee.   Wouldn’t it be great if all clubs could 
get a double slate for their leadership positions??  


Remember award submissions are due March15th.   Please make it your 
goal to submit the same number you did last year and increase it by one.  
Send them in early so you do not miss the deadline.  All award 
submissions should be sent to Ann Milliard at acmrpm@gmail.com.


Do not forget to enter Acts of Kindness and your book donation totals on 
the Altrusa International website under the service tab. I would suggest 
assigning someone in your club to do this once a month for two reasons 1.  
it takes it off your plate of things to do and 2.  it is not forgotten.  Also, 
please add service projects to the database.


Thank you for all you do. You are special.       	 	 	 	 Rita


Message from Governor Rita

mailto:ddoreilly51@gmail.com
mailto:rita@jonescove.net
mailto:acmrpm@gmail.com
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All District Service Project 
The seacoast club will have a hands on service project for all of us to work 
on.. Friday afternoon. It is making non-sew fleece blankets. These are given 
to those in need of a warm blanket.  At our meeting the club decided to 
donate money ($250) towards the purchase of fleece for the blankets. 
Because the cost of fleece can be expensive, we decided that the Seacoast 
club could use the money and take advantage of sales. So I sent the check 
last week and hopefully JoAnne fabric will have some good sales between 
now and conference. You as attendees can also donate.. but I feel that our 
club donation was generous and will help them with their preparations. 

Plans for Spring Conference 
• Early bird registration - March 15th

• Registration form — make sure you select your dinner item and also mark if you plan to attend the 

PJ party on Friday night

• Make a reservation for your room - let’s see who’s going and double up

• Let’s Car Pool

• Let Beth know if you are attending.. we will need delegates and alternates for conference


 If anyone is interested in attending the PJ party on Friday night and wanted something unique to 
wear,  I had a design made up for a t-shirt that you can order on line.. your style, your size and we can 
all wear them at the PJ party. 


Because of International Logo restrictions it was easier to just come 
up with a fun image.  So my friend at MagpieMoonUSA designed this 
to be used on t-shirts or anything that can be printed. 

redbubble.com. If you go to this 
website and type in Altrusa.. there are 
two designs that come up. One is to 
be used on a dark colored t-shirt the 
other on a light color.  You get to select 
your size, style, color and then you 
order it. It will be shipped to you 
directly. I ordered a couple of shirts on 
the 8th of February and they arrived on 
the 16th.  I was thinking it would be fun 
to kind of match.. but the shirts would 
also be fun to wear when we’re 
volunteering or doing other activities. 
No pressure to purchase. They can be 
bought any time as I think once they 
are designed you can go back any time 
and order. The good thing there is not minimum purchase and no one 
has to organize, collect money, deliver items. I thought about using the 
Chocorua logo that our friend Estelle painted for us, but again that goes 

in to public domaine and I didn’t want her painting out there for anyone to use. I will bring the shirts to 
the meeting in March and if anyone wants to try them on.. have a look.. that would be great. Cathy


http://redbubble.com
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   Member Birthdays
 
Mar 2 Jess Theberge 
Mar 11 Jan Estes 
Mar 15 Donna West 
Apr 10 Betsy Spencer 
Apr 11 Theresa Jones 

  Apr 16 Marsha Brown 
Apr 16 Pat McCoy 
Apr 21 Judy Workman 
Apr 29 Sue Battles 

FINAL NOTES**** 

Lunch Volunteers at Gibson Senior Center Tuesday,  March 12, April 9, May 14, June 11 at 
10:30AM. Contact Pat McCoy. (This is a monthly event the second Tuesday of each month)


End 68 Hours of Hunger packing: Thursday,  Feb 22, Mar 28  @ 10:00 AM Kennett Middle 
School. Contact Pat Kehoe. (This is a monthly event the 4th Thursday of the month unless 
there is also a 5th Thursday) 


Thank you Cards for Soldiers - contact Cathy Baybutt - mailing in February 

Starting Point Comfort Bags - shopping - contact Cathy Baybutt - will be shopping in February 

Days for Girls - shopping - contact Pat McCoy - will shop this winter  

 


Board meeting Club meeting

Mon, Feb 26 - Madison Library - noon Tues - Mar 5 - Madison Library - 5:30

Mon Mar 25 - Madison Library - noon Tues - Apr 2 - Madison Library - 5:30

April 29 - Madison Library - noon Tues - May 7 - Adult Day Center - 5:30
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Altrusa International 
1400 E. Touhy Ave, Suite 410 

Des Plaines, IL 60018 
1-312-427-4410 

Website  
www.altrusa.org 

Email 
altrusa@altrusa.org 

Facebook  
Altrusa International


Altrusa International 
Foundation 

Same address & phone # as 
above


Website 
foundation.altrusa.org 

 Email

foundation@altrusa.org 

Facebook 
Altrusa Internationaal 

Foundation Inc


District One  

Rita Cote, Governor

	 207-602-8179

rita@jonescove.net


P.O. Box 8, N. 

Waterboro, ME 04061


Diane O’Reilly, Treasurer

860-266-3838


ddoreilly51@gmail.com 

432 Allison Dr., 


Torrington, CT 06790 


Website 
www.districtone.altrusa.org 

DSB email  
altrusa.districtone.dsb@gmail.com 

Facebook: 
 Altrusa District One 

Altrusa International of Carroll 
County, NH


PO Box 202, Tamworth, NH 03886


Website 
http://

carrollcountyaltrusa.blogspot.com 

Email 
altrusacarrollcounty@gmail.com  

Facebook 
 Altrusa International of Carroll 

County

Save the Dates 
 International Convention   

July 2025 - Quebec City, Canada  

District One Spring Conference  
April 2024 - Doubletree, Andover, MA  

host club, Seacoast 
Details in January - District Service Bulletin - 


Call to Conference and available at 
Districtone.altrusa.org


WHAT’S THIS?


Use your phone and the 
QR scanner App. It will 

take you right to our 
website. 

mailto:rita@jonescove.net
mailto:ddoreilly51@gmail.com
http://www.districtone.altrusa.org
mailto:altrusa.districtone.dsb@gmail.com
http://www.altrusa.org
http://foundation.altrusa.org
mailto:foundation@altrusa.org
http://carrollcountyaltrusa.blogspot.com
http://carrollcountyaltrusa.blogspot.com
mailto:altrusacarrollcounty@gmail.com
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